# Neighbourhood Policing

newsletter

# Haddenham

Neighbourhood Team

### **APRIL EDITION**

Neighbourhood priorites are; Traffic Offences and Farm Theft

### THE TEAM



Neighbourhood Inspector Emma Garside



Neighbourhood Sergeant Bryn Scott



Neighbourhood Specialist Officer Dean Kingham



Police Community Support Officer Sue Jones

### **EDITORIAL**

Welcome to the April edition of the Neighbourhood Newsletter.

On Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> March a resident in Oakley saw 2 young males walking amongst vehicles at 2am and they drove away in a small dark vehicle. We had 5 reports of items being stolen from vehicles overnight in Oakley, and 2 reports in Brill. Please make sure that you lock your vehicles as some of the offences may have been avoided if this had been the case.

The theft of lead continues, and we have had some more reports, a resident call in from Long Crendon after seeing someone on the roof of the Catholic Church. We are continuing to patrol the area specifically for this and in high-vis.

Please continue to update us with any suspicious incidents or vehicles that occur, and always inform the police of any crimes on the area so that we can deal with all incidents a positive and proactive way.

Dean Kingham Neighbourhood Specialist Officer

#### SPEED ENFORCEMENT

I am please to announce that we can now borrow the Waddesdon Neighbourhood Teams speed gun that was bought with money from their Local Area Forum, they will have first chance of using it but as we work at different times there should not be an issue.

The clocks have now changed giving us more daylight hours and you will be seeing the team out and about enforcing the speed limits, be warned!!

# Neighbourhood Action Group

Apologies to all that I was not at the meeting on Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> March, I am aware that there was a good response to the crime figures and that the parking issues were being addressed through residents, police and Parish Councils help.

The next NAG meeting will be on Wednesday 1st June 2011 7.30 pm.

# Working Together to Tackle Rural Crime

Thames Valley Police have today (1st April) launched their own Police Tractor. The vehicle has been loaned to the Force by John Deere and Farrol Ltd and shall be used by the Police to promote the work the Force is doing to tackle rural crime. The tractor has been fitted with a number of security devices to demonstrate the type of products which can be purchased to help prevent the theft of tractors and other agricultural vehicles.





Inspector Emma Garside said "we intend to have the tractor with us at a number of our community events throughout the coming months. It is hugely eye catching piece of kit which we hope will get people talking. We want to demonstrate how seriously the Police are taking their responsibilities to reduce the numbers of stolen plant in the countryside. Preventing this kind of offence is far easier than detecting it. You wouldn't leave a £70,000 car insecure in the middle of no where and expect it to still be there in the morning. The same attitude must now be applied to agricultural vehicles too.

Thames Valley Police are currently offering a 20% discount on the CESAR product. CESAR is a specially-designed product that offers protection from theft by making it so difficult for a thief to sell-on or change the identity of a piece of equipment that it's not worth stealing it. For further information visit the Cesar website <a href="https://www.cesarscheme.org">www.cesarscheme.org</a> or contact your local neighbourhood team.



Offices in the photo from left to right are PC Dan Beglan, PC Dean Kingham and Inspector Emma Garside

## Offenders bought to justice

Tristan Hockley was arrested by Hertfordshire police on Friday night as a result of him being witnessed stealing a caravan. Hockley was driving a van that had been stolen from a non dwelling in Brill on 31/1. He was charged with Theft of Caravan, Disqualified Driving, and driving without insurance. He has been remanded in prison until 21<sup>st</sup> March. The caravan had been fitted with a tracking device which greatly assisted with its recovery.

### **Crime Figures**

Did you know that Thames Valley Police publish the crime statistics for each neighbourhood? To access them go to the following web address;

#### http://crimestats.thamesvalley.police.uk

The crime statistics show only those crimes that have been reported to Thames Valley Police. The figures are not audited by the Home Office but are subject to supervision by the Force Crime Registrar.

### **Diary dates for April**

There is a have Your Say meeting at Long Crendon Library on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> April at 10am till 12pm – with Adult Social Care and Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> April 5pm till 7pm.

There is a have Your Say meeting at Haddenham Library 10am till 12pm – Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> April.

NAG meeting 6.30pm Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> June 2011.

### **Contact Us**

You can visit the team at Waddesdon Police Station on the High Street. Opening hours are;

Monday 10am to 1pm Wednesday 10am to 1pm Friday 10am to 1pm

You can call the team by ringing;

### 0845 8 505 505

You can also contact the team by e-mailing;

HaddenhamNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk



